

ATTENTION COMPETITORS FOR 10/13 EVENT:

After much deliberation we have made the difficult decision to cancel tomorrow's event.

Hurricane Michael dumped a lot (four inches!!!) of rain on us over the past 48 hours and our fields and arenas have a significant amount of standing water. With more rain in the forecast overnight and into tomorrow morning, we fear that our footing will not have adequate time to properly drain. With concern for the safety of the footing and in the interest of maintaining the integrity of our fields we've made the difficult decision to cancel the Event.

We will offer a partial refund to competitors after we have calculated out expenses, and will open the course for XC schooling as soon as it dries out. Each competitor will receive a free schooling pass this week in addition to their refund.

Thank you to all for your understanding! And thank you to our wonderful volunteers that have worked hard this week helping us set everything up! Please contact us for an appointment to come school this week- the courses are beautiful and will remain up and flagged/numbered during the open schooling!